

Newsletter w/c 20 July 2015



GREAT JOB TEAM Q......

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE QUEENSIE IRB
TEAM who attended the Australian Titles last
weekend. Tough 3 days of racing, they finished
24th out of 46 clubs, and were the TOP Sydney
Northern Beaches Club.

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE QUEENSIE POOL RESCUE TEAM who attended the NSW Pool Rescue Championships Titles last weekend. They finished 15th overall, and were the TOP Sydney Northern Beaches Club.

DIARY DATES - ALL MEMBERS WELCOME:

Annual General Meeting – Sunday 2 August 10:30 AM

MEMBERS ONLY SECTION ON OUR WEB PAGE:

To obtain access to the Members Only Section you will need to register through the top right button on the home page on www.queensie.com

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Notice of Annual General Meeting (AGM) and call for Club Officer Nominations

All members are invited to the Club's 92nd Annual General Meeting, 10.30am Sunday 2nd August to be held in the Peter Daley Room, Queenscliff SLSC Club House.

In accordance with the Club's Articles of Association and By-Laws, all members are invited to nominate for Club Officer positions. Such nominations are to be emailed to



the Club Administration Assistant at <u>admin@queenscliffslsc.org.au</u> or delivered by hand to the Club Admin Office. Nomination for Club Officer positions close seven days before the AGM, Saturday 25th July. Nominations must include the club officer position, the nominated eligible member with his/her contact details and the name and contact details of the eligible nominating club member(s). Note that an eligible club member may self nominate for club officer position.

Club Officer positions are listed below and a role description of each of the officer positions can be found at the following link http://www.queensie.com/articles/165

Club Officer positions:

President; Deputy President; Senior Vice President (x2); Secretary; Competition and Coaching Director; Deputy Competition and Coaching Director; Life Saving Coordinator; General Activities Director; Treasurer; Captain; Chief Instructor; Junior Activities Coordinator; Deputy Director Junior Activities Coordinator and Child Protection Officer.

Expressions of interest are also invited from club members for the following club leadership team positions:

Competition

Boat Captain; Board-Swim-Ski Captain; Under 15 Coordinator; Under 19

Coordinator; Carnival Team Director.

Lifesaving

Club Vice Captain; IRB Captain; Radio Officer; First Aid Officer; Gear Stewart;

Deputy Chief Instructor

General Activities

Social activities coordinator; Club Building Committee Convenor

Member's Welfare Officer; Club Marketing and Sponsorship Officer

Secretariat and Financials

Assistant Treasurer

Expression of Interest for the above club leadership roles (non club "officer" positions will remain open until after the AGM but will be most appreciated if these are submitted to the Club Administration Assistant prior to the AGM.



ATTENTION

Due to space requirements in the Boardroom we are conducting an audit of boards stored at the Club. Please ensure your board or board cover are marked with your name. All board owners please use tape and markers supplied, in boardroom, to mark your board with your name, or advise Ed Kwanten, Dave Slennett or Grant Henderson. Any boards not marked by the AGM 2/8/15 will be absorbed into club stock, sold or disposed of.

QUEENSIE EDUCATION TRAINING PROGRAM.

Advanced Resuscitation Techniques Certificate (ARTC)

A Branch run Advanced Resuscitation Techniques course (ARTC) is commencing on Thursday, 6 August 2015 at 6pm and will be held at Avalon SLSC.

This course provides participants with the skills, knowledge and application of oxygen, airway management devices, and automated external defibrillators during resuscitation, and to administer oxygen to conscious and unconscious breathing casualties.

Normally the course would run over 7 weeks but this Branch run course is accelerated learning with all course work completed within a week. Normally the course would run over 7 weeks.

The training times and dates are:

Thursday,	6 August 2015 6pm	Course Session 1	Avalon
Saturday,	8 August 2015 9am	Course-Session 2	Avalon
Tuesday,	11 August 2015 6pm	Course-Session 3	Avalon
Wednesday,	12August 2015 6pm	Assessment	Avalon

It's an ideal time to get those much need skills for the upcoming patrol season. If you are interested in attending please contact Garry Fox garry.fox@qenos.com m 0412 146 493 or "Carla Thornton" garry.fox@qenos.com m 2326

Silver Medallion Basic Beach Management

A Silver Medallion Basic Beach Management course is commencing on Saturday 22 August 2015. It runs over two successive Saturdays.

This course is focused on developing your skills, knowledge and experience required to manage a beach and a team in emergency and non-emergency situations. The



course is aimed at people wishing to be Patrol Captains, Lifeguards and Lifeguard Supervisors.

The training times and dates are:

Saturday 22 August 2015 9am Silver Medallion Basic Beach Management--

Session 1

Saturday, 29 August 2015 9am Silver Medallion Basic Beach Management--

Session2

If you are interested in attending please contact Garry Fox <u>garry.fox@qenos.com</u> m 0412 146 493 or "Carla Thornton" <<u>admin@queenscliffslsc.org.au</u>> p 02 9977 2326

Spinal Management Course

A Spinal management course is to be held Sunday, 30August 2015. It's a one day course taking about 5 hours to complete. The venue has not yet been set. If there is enough interest it can be run at Queenscliff.

The training times and date is:

Sunday, 30August 2015 9am Spinal Management Course

If you are interested in attending please contact Garry Fox <u>garry.fox@qenos.com</u> m 0412 146 493 or "Carla Thornton" <<u>admin@queenscliffslsc.org.au</u>> p 02 9977 2326

PUB TO PUB FUN RUN.... SUPPORT QUEENSCLIFF SLSC

Just wanted to let you know that Surf Life Saving is involved in the northern beaches' <u>'2015 Pub2Pub Fun Run & Festival'</u>, which supports many charities... and this year will also benefit Surf Life Saving! The 23rd running of this iconic community fundraising event will coincidentally be held on Sunday August 23rd.

Traditionally run from Dee Why Surf Club to the Newport Arms Hotel, this year the race is more a 'Club2Club' event. As The Arms is being renovated, the race will finish this year at Newport Surf Club. SLS Northern Beaches volunteers will act as Race Marshalls and SNB surf clubs will receive a direct donation for each person that registers with their club (see below).

For the Ironmen and Ironwomen among us (and those who are just fit!), you can



challenge yourself by running the full course distance of 14.5km (Dee Why to Newport)... OR for Nippers and their families in particular, you can choose the new short course of just 3km (from Mona Vale to Newport). Former World Ironman Champ. and event ambassador, Guy Leech, will run the 3km course with his 8 year old daughter, Phoenix.

The new 3km option means the event is now open to younger kids and their families as well as those whose 'super athlete' days are perhaps just a little behind them. It also benefits anyone wanting to join in this great community event for the first time and ease their way into distance running.

http://pub2pub.gofundraise.com.au/

All Lifesaving Awards gained in Season 2014-2015 are now at the Clubhouse.

You may pick these up usually on a Sunday morning an dwhen the office is open on Monday, Wednesday and Friday 9:30am til 2:30pm.

If these are not picked up on or by the Annual General meeting on the 2^{nd} August they will be posted out. As these mostly are certificates this may result in bending by Australian Post office.

March Past Team seeks New Members

The Queenscliff March Past Team in their quest to win an Australian Championship are seeking any Club members who has passed their proficiency and who would like to have a go at marching to give their particulars to Carla in the Club's Office or to Club Captain Rodger Whiteman.

It would involve training at least once a week form early October, attending carnivals, particularly the Branch, State and Australian Championships in March and April.

You may never know what you might achieve unless you have a go. If interested please give you details to Carla or Rodger so you can be contacted when training begins.

Carla admin@queenscliffslsc.org.au or Rodger queensie.club.captain@gmai.com